Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Virtual Meeting held on 8th September 2020.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors, B Ayton, S Fielding, G Robinson, P Hayward and District Councillor Pressley.
M Welch (Clerk) 

There was one member of the public along with Graham Smith.
John came to bring councillors up to date with the projects of Friends of Woodlands.  He outlined the plans and explained that work should start in the autumn.  There is a shortfall of £11000 and he explained they would be looking for money.  Councillor Pressley reported that there was £27550 Section 106 money available to them.  Councillor Robinson asked for an update on the sports facilities and caravans. The group are thinking of doing a leaflet drop to inform new residents about what the Woodland Trust is and suggested it could be done jointly with the Parish Council.  A request was made for someone locally to provide a road sweeper to help clear the hard play area again.  The group are now down to 5 people and could do with new members.  John was thanked for his time.
Graham Smith entered the meeting he is the Principal Officer for Flood Management in Nottinghamshire County Council.  He had previously met some residents and came to give an update.  They have been awarded £25000 to spend on flooding in Shireoaks.  He has decided to work with Internal Drainage Solutions to carry out a full site survey.  They also work with Trent Rivers Trust Charity who are delivering natural flood management, he will ask them to look at Shireoaks and feed back to Councillor Fielding.  Trent Rivers Trust have been out to discuss work with Parish Councils and residents.  Graham would be more than happy to arrange a drop- in session and will look to see if he can arrange a Saturday.  Graham was thanked for coming.
69/20 Apologies for absence	
Apologies were received from Councillors S MacDonald and P Blagg.
70/20 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Fielding declared an interest in planning and Woodlands and Councillor Pressley RDS.
71/20 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 21st July 2020.
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 21st July, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

72/20 Matters Arising 
a) Vacancy
Councillor Henderson has resigned and the notice put up on the noticeboard.  Councillor Robinson proposed he be thanked for his brief time on the council.
b) Station Car Park – There was no update.
c) Cricket ground – The enforcement officer has visited and most vehicles have now been removed.  Councillor Pressley reported that they are still trying to arrange a meeting regarding the sports facilities.  Councillor Robinson questioned the way Bassetlaw had dealt with this.
 d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – There have been numerous emails and the clerk was asked to write to clarify the contract.
e) RDS – It was reported that RDS have some new lorries.  Residents are to be encouraged if they hear anything to report it to Environmental Health or the County and District Councillors.
f) Entrances into the Village – Shireoaks Road, Spring Lane and Thorpe Lane.
Councillor Robinson asked for an update on highway issues he had raised to improve road safety. Councillor Fielding reported on works currently taking place and will ask Highways for a further up date from the Highways Officer.
g) CIL- Defibrillator/Clock/Telephone Box – The leaflet previously prepared will be circulated again before the next meeting.  
h) Handyman/Timetable for litter picking – details had been circulated and will be discussed further at the next meeting when councillors have had a chance to look at it further.
[bookmark: _Hlk46265581]i) Litter Bins – The resident who removed a dog waste bin by her garden due to work she was having done is yet to re-erect the bin when the work is finished.  The bin on the post in the village garden is dangerous and has previously been reported to Councillor Fielding who had chased it up, we need to find out who it belongs to, Councillor Fielding will ask Tim.  Councillor MacDonald has a detailed list of the bins, the clerk was asked to contact her to request the details for the next meeting.
j) Neighbourhood Plan – Luke Brown offered to help us with this, the clerk was asked to check with him for convenient days and times for a meeting.  Councillors agreed to set up a sub-committee at the next meeting.  Councillor Robinson suggested we contact past committee members and the clerk was asked to contact them.
k) Telephone Box – The free paint has been received and photos have been requested of the box before and after painting.  Councillor Hayward proposed we obtain quote for the box leaning, seconded by Councillor Robinson, the Chairman offered make enquiries through BT and enquiries will be made locally.
l) Website – An email received said they would be compliant by the end of September,6 it was agreed to look at this again at the next meeting.
m) Spring Clean – Dates for the September clean are 11th-27th September.  The clerk was asked to find out details and it was agreed to leave it to the next meeting and arrange it after these dates.
73/20	New Business 
a) Planting of tubs - Councillor Robinson proposed we order the same as last year as there is room in the existing tubs and also to order the daffodil bulbs as last year, seconded by Councillor Ayton and all agreed.  Councillor Robinson asked councillors to let him know if a particular area needs bulbs.

b) Training Courses – The Chairman would like to attend the Chair skills training course, Councillor Ayton proposed this be agreed, seconded by Councillor Fielding with all in favour.

c) Winter Service – The chairman proposed we accept the offer of free salt and this was unanimously agreed.




d) Litter and Dog Fouling - Local Authority Enforcement

Bassetlaw District Council are introducing enforcement measures for dealing with littering and dog fouling. Environmental Enforcement Officers, across the district, will have the powers to issue Fixed Penalty Notices of up to £100 should they witness anyone who deliberately drops litter, cigarette ends or fail to pick up after their dog.

74/20	Planning
a) New Applications
20/00843/COU Change of Use of an Existing Single Storey Cart-Shed to provide Hatfield Farm, Thorpe Lane Shireoaks Worksop - Councillors have no objection subject to any comments made by neighbours however they ask that the wildlife recommendations are followed through.

20/00878/HSE Single Storey Rear Extension, 18 Monks Way Shireoaks Worksop - Councillors have no objection subject to any comments made by neighbours.

20/00434/FUL Erect Basement and Ground Floor Rear Extension with Associated Internal Alterations and External Flue to Rear Elevation, Carry Out Alterations to Front Elevation and Erect 1.2m High Front Boundary Fence, 2 Shireoaks Row Shireoaks Worksop - Councillors have no additional comments..

20/00895/NMA | Non-Material Amendment on P/A 18/00648/RES - Change in House type to Replace Windermere (with Double Garage) to Dorchester (with Integral Double Garage) to Plot 64 | 10 Ash Tree Close Shireoaks - this was an amendment and has been agreed.

An email had been circulated regarding a change of name for 53 Shireoaks Road to Oak Villa, councillors will check if there is already a property with this name.

b) Decisions 

There were no new decisions.

75/20 Reports from County and District Councillors
Councillor Pressley reported that the flood container has been turned round as requested.  The issues with dog fouling signs and the top gate have been resolved.  Councillor Pressley is still working with BCDS to help residents.
Councillor Fielding gave an update on the bonfires on the garden allotments, a letter has been sent to the landowner.  
Councillor Fielding reported that the CIL amount available this year is £66933.11.




76/20 Finance
		
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balanced to statements as at 28.08.20
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	6234.00
	

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37
	

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52
	

	
	
	
	
	
	12844.89
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	435.10
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	435.10
	

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	491.00
	

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	75.80
	

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	383.70
	

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	420.00
	

	
	
	J Haddon
	
	
	75.00
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	1445.50
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	1445.50
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	4788.50
	

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37
	

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	11399.39
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	2264.32
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	9135.07
	



	
	
	

		
	
	
	
	


c) Audit – The audit has been completed.

d) Signatories – The clerk will send the form to the Chairman for completion.

 e) Clerk’s salary – The clerk had circulated details, Councillor Hauxwell proposed this be raised to £325.80 
backdated to April, seconded by Councillor Ayton and all agreed.



77/20 	Emergency Matters
a) Flooding - This has already been covered.
78/20 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.
a) Play area notices – A letter of thanks has been received.
79/20	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
Councillor Ayton reminded councillors about taking actions and that councillors cannot do this on their own, decisions must be made by the council.
Councillor Robinson asked about the footpath sign reported in May as it may be dangerous and could be tripped over, Councillor Fielding will check.
Damage in the churchyard from grasscutting had been reported and was passed onto the church.
Councillor Hauxwell reported that it looks as if the fireworks will not be happening this year, the fireworks can be stored for next year.
Councillor Hauxwell will be contacting the village hall and asked if councillors wanted her to mention council meetings, it was felt this would not be possible at the minute because of social distancing.

80/20	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 13th October 2020
The meeting closed at 21.30 pm.
